
BIRMINGHAM TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

MARCH 2, 2020 

 

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 PM in the Township 

Building by Chairman Boorse with the pledge of allegiance.  A quorum of Supervisors was 

declared. 

 

Scott Boorse  - Chairman 

Michael Shiring - Vice-Chairman 

J. Daniel Hill  - Supervisor 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the February 3, 2020 minutes as written. Chairman 

Boorse noted some punctuation errors in the minutes that needed correcting and seconded the 

motion.  The minutes were approved with all in favor. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the bills submitted for payment since the February 3rd 

meeting.  Supervisor Hill seconded the motion and the bills were unanimously approved.  

General Fund bills totaled $36,672.77.  Sewer Fund bills totaled $41,902.20. 

 

OTTO’S IMPORTED CARS, LTD. 

A hearing was held on February 3, 2020 to consider the application of Michael Vadasz for Otto’s 

BMW, located at 1275 Wilmington Pike, to allow 19 two-level vehicle stackers to be installed 

over top of existing asphalt in the rear of the automobile dealership building. 

 

A draft decision had been distributed for review prior to tonight’s meeting.  It was suggested that 

a revised site plan be submitted.  Legal counsel for Otto’s, Brian Nagle, suggested that his 

applicant submit an as-built plan after the installation of the stackers.  Mr. Vadasz said that the 

stackers are permanent but can be removed.  Building and/or electrical permits for the 

installation of the stackers will need to be obtained from the building inspector. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to amend the May 6, 2011 Conditional Use Decision of Otto’s 

BMW to allow for the installation of 19 two-level vehicle stackers subject to conditions 1 – 9 in 

the draft decision prepared by the Township Solicitor, Kristin Camp, with the addition to 

condition #2 that an as-built plan be submitted after the installation of the vehicle stackers.  

Chairman Boorse seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

RESOLUTION FOR SEWER RENT 

Chairman Boorse said that in reviewing the overall plan and capital cost for the sewer plant, the 

Board finds it necessary to raise the quarterly sewer rent.  The sewer plant is over 20 years old. 

In conjunction with an unfunded mandate to reduce the nitrogen level, the plant has needed 

numerous and unexpected necessary repairs, including a rotting sewer main; the replacement of 

many major parts (pumps, mixers and blowers); and manhole linings that need to be replaced.  

The last increase was in 2016.  As recommended by the Sewer Administrator, William 

Kirkpatrick, Chairman Boorse moved to increase the sewer rent from $153.00/edu per quarter to 



$165.00/edu/quarter effective with the April 1, 2020 billing for the 1st quarter 2020.  Vice-

Chairman Shiring seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Bill Harwood, resident of Pocopson Township, said he has a landscape business and he wants to 

put in a bid for mowing the parks in Birmingham.  He said he filled out a form from Chuck Feld 

(RPOS member) last year but he never heard back from him. 

 

Solicitor Camp stated that three telephone quotes need to be obtained if the total cost for mowing 

is between $11,300.00 and $20,999.00.  If over, then advertising is required for sealed bids.   

 

The scope of work and the cost associated with mowing in the township will be identified and 

the Recreation, Park and Open Space Committee will be informed of the requirements needed to 

follow for mowing the parks. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:52 PM. (SCB;MTS) 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Quina Nelling 

Secretary/Treasurer 
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